Multiple Perspectives: Primary Source Activity

Directions: On the night of March 5, 1770, several Boston residents were shot and killed by British soldiers in what became known as the Boston Massacre. What follows are several images and first-hand accounts from eyewitness to and participants in the event. Following each primary source are questions to help you examine and interpret the information.

Primary source #1: Report of the Committee of the Town of Boston (patriot viewpoint)

On Friday, the 2d instant, a quarrel arose between some soldiers of the 29^{th} , and the ropemakers journeymen and apprentices, which was carried to that length, as to become dangerous to the lives of each party, many of them being much wounded. This contentious disposition continued until the Monday evening following, [March 5^{th}] when a party of seven or eight soldiers were detached from the main guard, under the command of Captain Preston, and by his orders fired upon the inhabitants promiscuously in King Street, without the least warning of their intention, and killed three on the spot; another has since died of his wounds, and others are dangerously, some it is feared mortally, wounded. Captain Preston and his party are now in jail. An inquiry is now making into this unhappy affair . . .

> Sam Adams, John Hancock, and others, Committee of the Town of Boston

Some things to consider:

1. What happened on March 2nd that may have angered Bostonians?

- 2. Was the Committee report specific about the number of British soldiers? What might that indicate?
- 3. What words used by the Committee make a strong argument against the British?

© 2009 The Colonial Williamsburg Foundation

Primary source #2: Testimony from Bostonian William Tant (providing a view much less one-sided view than the Committee's)

... I saw a party of soldiers come from the main guard, and draw themselves up in a line from the corner of the Customs-house to the sentry-box; the people still continued in the street, crying "Fire, fire, and be damned," and hove [throw] some more snow balls; whereupon I heard a musket go off, and in the space of two or three seconds, I heard the word "Fire" given, but by whom I do not know, and instantly the soldiers fired one after another. I then stood between the sentry-box and the Custom-house door. And further I know not.

Some other considerations:

1. Who gave the order to fire? Was it Captain Preston or someone in the patriot crowd?

2. What did the crowd do that may have frightened the soldiers into thinking they might be attacked by the people in the street?

3. What more could Mr. Tant describe after the shots were fired?

© 2009 The Colonial Williamsburg Foundation

Primary source #3: Testimony from [British] Captain Thomas Preston (provides an entirely different perspective on the events of March 5, 1770)

About 9, some of the guard came to and informed me the town inhabitants were assembling to attack the troops, that that the bells were ringing as the signal for that purpose ... In my way there, I saw people in great commotion, and heard them use the most cruel and horrid threats against the troops ... about 100 people passed ... towards the custom house where the king's money is lodged. They immediately surrounded the sentry [British soldier] posted there, and with clubs and other weapons threatened to execute their vengeance on him. I was soon informed by a townsman their intention was to carry off the soldier from his post and probably murder him . . . he assured me he heard the mob declare they would murder him. This I feared might be a prelude to their plundering [stealing] the king's chest. I immediately sent an officer and 12 men to protect the sentry and the king's money . . . they [the soldiers] rushed through the people and by charging their bayonets in half circles, kept them [the townspeople] at a little distance ... the unhappy affair took place without any loading in their pieces [muskets]; nor did I ever give orders for loading them. The mob still increased and were more outrageous, striking their clubs...and calling out, come on you rascals, you bloody backs, you lobster scoundrels, fire if you dare ... fire ... At this time I was between the soldiers and the mob, parleying with and endeavoring all in my power to persuade them to retire peacefully, but to no purpose.

Is this a different perspective? Let's see ...

1. At 9:00 at night, why were the bells ringing in Boston? Was it some sort of signal?

- 2. The event took place near a customs house. Why might this be important information to consider?
- 3. From Captain Preston's point of view, what was the intent of this unruly crowd?
- 4. How did Captain Preston attempt to settle this matter?

© 2009 The Colonial Williamsburg Foundation

The BLOODY MASSACRE perpetuated in King - Sureet BOST ON on Mardis ingaby a party of une 29 REGI inted & Sold by PAUL REVERE BOST UnhappyBoston! fee thy Sons deplore. If fealing drops from Rage from Anguith Viring But know Fore fimmions to that swiid Goal. Thy hallowd Walks beimear d with guiltlefs Gore If fpeechlefs Sorrows labring for a Tongue Where Justicz fings the Murch rer of his Soul : Or if aweeping World can ought appeale Should venail - to the foundal of the Land, While faithlefs P-n and his favage Bands. With murdious Rancour firetch their bloody Hands, The plaintive Chofts of Victims fuch as thele: Snatch the relevitle's Villein from her Hand. Like fier ceBarbarians grimming o'er ther Prey, A porove the Cannage and enjoy the Day. A plonous Thate which embalins the Dead. Shall reach a Junge who never canbe brild. Approve the Camage and enjoy the Day. The unhappy Sufferers were Meh = SAME GRAY SAME MAVERICK, JAME CALDWELL CRISPUS ATTUCKS & PAT & CARE Stilled . Tix. wounded two of them (CHRISTE MONK & JOHN CLARK) Mortally

Primary Source #5: Paul Revere's Engraving "The Bloody Massacre Perpetrated in King-Street . . . "

"The Bloody Massacre Perpetrated in King Street on March 5th, 1770 . . . ," engraved by Paul Revere, Boston, Massachusetts, 1770. From the collections of the Colonial Williamsburg Foundation.

© 2009 The Colonial Williamsburg Foundation

Paul Revere Engraving—"The Bloody Massacre Perpetrated in King-Street"

Some things to consider . . .

- 1. Based on this engraving, who looks like the victims, the British soldiers or the American colonists? Explain.
- 2. How would you describe the behavior and actions of the crowd?
- 3. How would you describe the behavior and actions of the British soldiers?
- 4. Paul Revere, an American, made this engraving. Why is this important information when interpreting this piece of art?

© 2009 The Colonial Williamsburg Foundation

The Trial: During the fall of 1770, trials were held for the thirteen men indicted for the murder of Boston civilians on that night, March 5, 1770. Some historians consider this the most important trial of the eighteenth century. Who better to handle the defense of these men than John Adams, a patriot and a man of absolute character! His task was most difficult . . . to defend the soldiers he had to allow testimony proving the terrible behavior of the Boston mob. If the soldiers were found guilty, they would be hanged and the relations between Great Britain and America would explode.

The Outcome: Captain Preston was acquitted, as were most of the soldiers. Two soldiers, however, were found guilty of manslaughter. They were burned on the left thumb and discharged.

Primary Source #7: An excerpt from Diary and Autobiography of John Adams

I have Reason to remember that fatal Night. The Part I took in Defense of Captn. Preston and the Soldiers, procured me Anxiety, and Obloquy enough. It was, however, one of the most gallant, generous, manly and disinterested Actions of my whole Life, and one of the best Pieces of Service I ever rendered my Country. Judgment of Death against those Soldiers would have been as foul a Stain upon this Country as the Executions of the Quakers or Witches, anciently. As the Evidence was, the Verdict of the Jury was exactly right.

This however, is no Reason why the Town should not call the Action of that Night a Massacre, nor is it any Argument in favour of the Governor or Minister, who caused them to be sent here. But it is the strongest Proofs of the Danger of Standing Armies.

Here we have a difficult, but very important, primary source . . .

1. Is John Adams proud of his role as defense attorney for Captain Preston and the other British soldiers? What words or sentences from this quotation support that?

2. John Adams still believed that the term "massacre" was appropriate. Even though he was the <u>defense</u> attorney, what is his reason for making such a statement?

9

© 2009 The Colonial Williamsburg Foundation